Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:35 AM
June 18, 2020
PRESENT: Payne Williams, Edd Lee, Jill Leo, Rebecca Blakenbaker, Sharon Gahagan, Sandra Dickens, Valencia Jones, Laura Lyles, Arlene Gould, Van Erikson, Abe Ackel, John Richmond, Gayle Howell
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Eddie Norris, KTBS; Hannah Richardson, Natchitoches Times; Carrie Mardorf, NPS; Corey Poole, NPJ
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order. The commission review the minutes from the May 21, 2020 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to accept the minutes from the May 21, 2020 Full Commission Meeting was made by Sharon Gahagan and 2nd by Rebecca Blakenbaker. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Payne Williams – Discussion on the financial statement as of May 31, 2020. Our balance as of May 31, 2020 is $112,579.59. Check register for May is $15,059.50. Motion to approve the May 31, 2020 financial statement made by Laura Lyles and 2nd by Rebecca Blakenbaker.  All approved, motion passes. 

Van Erikson stated that if you have events that still need to take place this year or if you have not been paid for your event that already took place, please send an email to Payne and Van before the end of the fiscal year, June 30, 2020. 

OLD BUSINESS:  
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave an update on the visit widget/Go Natchitoches app. The app is partnered by CRNHA, CVB, NSU, HDBA, Chamber, and Main Street. They have been working together to promote shop local/go local campaign. NHDDC funded a series of videos to promote Natchitoches. The videos will be made by Zack Breaux. The videos will highlight: outdoor recreation, nightlife/young adult, overall longer campaign of what there is to offer in Natchitoches based off of our brand story. Rebecca shared a quick 30 second video with the commission. This video will be put out now that we are entering phase one to encourage locals to explore their own back yard and to encourage visitors to travel to Natchitoches.  
NEW BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson discussed the 2020-2021 Budget. Just a reminder, Van stated that there is a lot of uncertainty about what our next budget will look like. So we are passing the same budget from last year (2019-2020). We do not know if our funding will change, we are going to have to wait to see what happens at the federal/state level. There is a potential that our budget will be reduced significantly. We were trying to base a budget on the significant cuts, but we may have to come back at some point in the year and either make additional cuts or if certain events are cancelled use the funds for other events. In addition, once we find out what amount we are getting from the state, the executive committee will make recommendations to the board on to what events we will fund (events occurred/not occurred). If we fund an event and it doesn’t happen, then they will have to return the money. We will need to get a form for organizations/businesses to sign when they pick up the check that states that they will have to return the money if their event doesn’t take place. 

-Sharon Gahagan made a motion to accept the 2020-2021 budget as presented by Van Erikson and 2nd by   Valencia Jones. All approved, motion passes.
Van Erikson discussed the slate of 2020-2021 Slate of Officers. Most officers serve two year terms, in the past they have served longer due to retirement/deaths, so we had to extend the term of an officer. Due to COVID19, we are proposing to have Van Erikson serve one more year as Executive Director, Jill Leo as Vice Chair, and Payne Williams as Treasurer. 

· Arlene Gould made a motion to accept the 2020-2021 Slate of Officers as present and 2nd by Laura Lyles. All approved, motion passes.
Van Erikson discussed the newest Natchitoches commercial. Zack Breaux filmed the video, it is a longer video. This video will be used for social media and will be about 1:30 sec – 2 min spot. It will be complete in the next few weeks.

Van Erikson gave a report for NSU. They have made an announcement to open face to face at 100% in the fall, first day of classes will be August 17.  Van gave an overview on what their fall would look like in the different phases that the State could be in. They have a reopening plan that will be coming out in the next couple of weeks. 
Jill Leo gave an update on HDBA. They are moving forward with the Car Show and Christmas Festival. 
Carrie Mardorf gave an update on NPS. Cane River Creole entered Phase 1 on June 1st, so the grounds of Magnolia and Oakland Plantations are opened to the public for self-guided tours. They have been seeing a decent number of visitors each day. They will probably be in Phase 1 for a long time, the case numbers need to drop before going into Phase 2. They are working on some limited outdoor programming including: sending rangers to Cane River Green Market, hosting a painting class and hot yoga classes in July and September. They have installed some interpretive panels and outdoor tv at the Oakland Pavilion. They are hosting the historic preservation crew that was here in March, they left because of COVID19 but got back last week. They are working on the Oakland main house, they are expected to work through July 1. Their main project is moving into the old Eagle Building and the Train Depot.
Arlene Gould gave an update for the Tourist Commission. The Office of Tourism released numbers for each Parish throughout the state. In Natchitoches, visitors are spending in 2019 produced nearly $110 million. Which was an increase of 5% over 2018. It also generated $13.7 million in state and local taxes, $39.4 million in direct earnings, and has 1,430 direct jobs. The El Camino Real will be hosting their Sale on the Trail, it will be July 31 & August 1. Arlene spoke with the Mayor this week about the Jefferson Street Park. She also spoke to the Lieutenant Governor’s office about having him come to Natchitoches to dedicate the park in October. She is hoping to do it the weekend of the Car Show. Today their office is hosting the Louisiana Travel Association Leadership Academy, there are 21 tourism professionals from across the state. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA. The Grand Ecore Visitors Center is closed. Los Adaes grounds are open. They are tentatively scheduling walking tours to kick back off in October, they will go back to their regular schedule offering one tour a day. The signage and way finding system for the CRNH trails, the green signs that are everywhere, the old/faded signs will be getting replaced in July. The El Camino Real de los Tejas National Historic Trail signs that are out on HWY 6 and around town are getting a face lift. 
Jill Leo gave a report on Main Street. There are a lot of events that are penciled in on the calendar (i.e. Meat Pie, Zydeco Festival, etc). Beginning tomorrow evening there is a Freedom March & Juneteenth Celebration, starting at City Park and ending on the riverbank. The 4th of July event is still being planned, there will be fireworks and food vendors. They are partnering with KTBS to have a live feed in Natchitoches (other cities will be featured too). Some restaurants will have live music. There is a possibility to have a B52 flyover, but waiting to hear back on permits.  Farmers Market has been going well and will continue throughout the summer. The Lady Anglers Tournament has been rescheduled for September 11-12. Also in September: Zydeco Festival 1st weekend and Meat Pie Festival the 3rd weekend. The Car Show is scheduled for October 3-4. The Rowing Regatta is scheduled October 24. The NYP Pub Crawl is rescheduled for the evening of November 7th. Jazz Festival is looking to have their event May 21 and 22 of 2021.
· Rebecca Blakenbaker congratulated Jill Leo, the Natchitoches Main Street Program was given their National Accreditation this week. This is a big achievement! 

Rebecca Blakenbaker gave an update for APHN, Gayle’s sound was not working on zoom. Rebecca stated that they have a new Director of Melrose Plantation, her name is Heather Tichenor. She is from Canada and is currently working part time, she has experience working at historic sites in Canada. Her husband is teaching at LSMSA. Melrose opened back up this week for guided tours this week, you have to reserve your time, and there are only two times a day. You can walk the grounds on your own and tour during the day. This year they have decided to combine Arts & Crafts Festival and the Fall Tours. Arts & Crafts is their major fundraiser for APHN. It will still be the second weekend in October. 
Laura Lyles gave a report for the Natchitoches Area Chamber of Commerce. They have the forum tonight for the city mayoral candidates as well as the city council candidates. It will be live streamed, natchcitocheschamber.com/candidatesrespond. You can submit questions for the candidates online at the same web link. Their monthly luncheons are now virtual, they have had two and they have gone well. She is encouraging those from the historic district to send their ideas/topics for chamber luncheons. Chamber Chat Podcast’s are going well, they have four interviews with leaders in our community. You can find out more about it on their website. They are still planning on having CRAVE (No date yet) and Pub Crawl (Nov. 7). 
John Richmond gave an update as Parish President. He stated that with the leadership of Jim Rhodes with the Cane River Waterway Commission that they made close to $4 million to the Parish roads adjacent to Cane River. He thanked Jim and the CRWC for their contribution.
Eddie Norris gave an update for KTBS. The local live interviews are still going strong, they are two minute free interviews via zoom for your business. The Freedom Festival on July 4th will be shown on KPXJ and KTBS. 
Van Erikson discussed the Grady Erwin nature reserve. They are currently cutting the trails to combine Grady Erwin and Parc Natchitoches. This will hopefully be done within the next couple of weeks and it will give over 12 miles of trials.
Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2020 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Van Erikson stated to have the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement was extended to June 8. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 

